28th February, 1957.

Dear Tage Kemp,

I am sorry I did not see you when you were recently in England, especially as I should like to have discussed with you a the possibility that Verschuer put to me, namely that you might be able and willing, if proper arrangements were made, to help in a study intended to see whether classes of persons with different smoking habits were differentiated genetically. Verschuer thought that you had material more extensive than his own, and it would, I should judge, require a considerable number of cases to show any difference between monozygotic and dizygotic twins in the similarity of their smoking habits.

Sincerely yours,